
 1 

 

Volume 35    Issue 12                                           17th  September  2018 

S
P

R
IN

G
W

O
R

D
 

What’s inside? 

From the President 1 

Last Meeting 2 

Want to know more about  
Rotary? 

3 

Melbourne Cup Luncheon /
News 

4 

Up Coming Events 5 

Springtime Open Gardens 6 

Get Ready Awareness week-
end / Directors / Dates 

7 

Rotary and Club Notices 8-9 

This Week’s Meeting 
BM Gazette Vocational Visit / 

Social Dinner at the Ori 

Introduction 
N/A 

Thanks 
N/A 

Welcome to another Rotary week! The 
weekend was a lot more relaxed than had 
been planned, and I look forward to hearing 
about the success of the Buckland Fete. 
 
Last weeks’ meeting is a hard act to follow. 
Thank you Marilyn for your awesome 
presentation. With you at the helm I think 
ROMAC is in for a prosperous future both in 
assistance and donations…very well done! 
 
Again thanks to Norm for his efforts on the 
bus trip! It was lovely to have Rotarians 
from other clubs along, partners, exchange 
students and friends. There was a very com-
prehensive piece in the Central Blue News-
letter regarding Norm’s legendary Bus trips 
over the past 20 or so years, along with pho-
tos of Ian & Jennifer Scott enjoying them-
selves. We are all looking forward to next 
years’ getaway! 
 
Tonight we have our vocational visit to the 
Gazette, which will be very interesting I am 
sure. We will be meeting at the Gazette Of-
fice in Macquarie Road at 5.30 and the visit 
should take about an hour. This will be fol-
lowed by our usual meal at the Ori, so please 
remember to let Peter Sparkes know if are 
not coming or if you are bringing a partner or 
guest. It is a social night so not too much 
business, only what is necessary for planning 
purposes for Open Gardens next weekend! 
 
We were asked, once again, to assist with 
donation collection for the Drought Appeal 
at the two semi-final NRL footy games this 
weekend. I could not make it this time but if 
anyone else responded to the email and 
went…it would be nice to hear about.  I am 
sure in any event it will be a very successful 
financial outcome for the Drought Appeal. 
 
Congratulations to PP Norm Kitto on the 
completion of the Wheelchair accessible 
carousel.  It was officially opened on Thurs-
day afternoon and is a tremendous asset to 
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the Community especially those with 
disabilities. A great Rotary Club of 
Springwood Inc. project undertaken 
jointly with The Variety Club and assis-
tance from the BMCC. Thank you also 
to those helpers at the Buckland Fete on 
Saturday! Have a great week and enjoy 
the sunshine, 

Margaret Bell 
President 

 

Gregg & Penelope Josey 
Margaret & Richard Bell 

September 

Margaret Boyle 
Jennifer Wearn 

Norm Kitto 

http://www.clubrunner.ca/Portal/Home.aspx?did=9680
http://www.springwoodrotary.org.au


 2 

 

Apologies  
Please contact for Apologies, Additional Guest, Dietary Changes ETC.  

Peter Sparkes peege@bigpond.com or phone  0417 244 829 by 5pm on Sunday.  
Speak clearly and leave your name and contact number with the message.  

Remember you will be required to pay for any meals not cancelled after 5pm on Sunday 

THE LAST MEETING 

Last week, Marilyn Kenney spoke 
about ROMAC for which she is 
the District 9685 Chair. She was 
introduced by Geoff Glassock, 
and thanked by Norm Kitto. Her 
response to the gift is shown here. 

ROMAC commenced in March 1988 out of the actions of an Australian Rotarian who, with a group of surgeons, visited Lamba-
sa in Fiji. They found the child mortality rate as high as 25% in some places. They quickly identified that lack of medical and 
surgical facilities and skills for children of the island nations in Oceania, was a major cause. Rotary faced the challenge to assist 
an 18-year-old Fijian girl whose right leg was threatened if immediate surgery was not performed. During the next four years, 
eight children were brought to Australia for major, often lifesaving, surgery. Soon 20 Australian Rotary clubs were caught up in 
the success of each case and assisted in various ways. ROMAC established five regions representing clubs in the west, east, 
south, north and centre of the country. A New Zealand region was formally established in 2004 and treated its first patient, from 
Vanuatu, in December 2005. The inaugural New Zealand region representative was Trish O’Reilly and Dr Max Morris, the first 
New Zealand Medical Director. It was a slow and steady process to promote the objectives and raise awareness of ROMAC in 
the New Zealand region, but the number of patients treated in New Zealand has risen to more than 25 patients per year. ROMAC 
in New Zealand and Australia enlists assistance from medical experts, hospitals, nurses, physiotherapists, pathology and radiolo-
gy services, airlines, sponsors and other supporters. Today ROMAC is providing surgical treatment to around 50 children from 
Oceania every year – we are making a huge difference in their lives. 

Mission Statement 
ROMAC provides surgical treatment for children in Australia and New Zealand from developing countries from our Pacific 
region in the form of life giving and/or dignity restoring surgery not accessible to them in their home country. 

Objectives 

 Provide hope and restore dignity to transform a child’s life 

 Provide the best possible surgical and medical expertise 

 Engage Rotary and the community at all levels to fund and support the ROMAC cause 

Mourine is a 14 year old girl with a fast growing, non-
malignant, Desmoid Tumour. She initially arrived ex-
pecting surgical removal of the tumour, but the doc-
tors considered it too dangerous, given the proximity 
of major blood vessels and nerves through the tu-
mour. Instead she underwent chemotherapy to initially 
stop the growth, and then hopefully shrink it to a more 
manageable size to allow surgery. Mourine comes 
from a small village on a remote island in the Solo-
mons – no electricity, subsistence living. She has had 
only 6 months schooling in the past three years as her 
school was destroyed in a major earthquake, and the 
embarrassment of the tumour prevented her attend-
ance. She has been catching up at the Hospital 
School during her 8 month stay here in Sydney. A 
recent life-saving operation at the Children’s Hospital 
at Randwick has resulted in this amazing transfor-
mation. A 1.5 kg tumour was removed from Mourine’s 
neck and she will be going home soon. 
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 And for the bus trip to Orange, to Norm 
we say a big... 

These are just some of 
the photos from last 
weekend. Such a great 
weekend, once again, 
meticulously planned by 
Norm and Cheryl, and 
once again, escorted 
with such care and skill 
by Norm. The smiles 
were not just due to my 
saying “Show me the 
love”, or the number of 
wine tastings, but a sure 
measure of  how well we 
get on together when we 
take some social time. 
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We have booked 2 

tables of 10, with all 
20 places already 

sold, and the unlike-
lihood of being able 

to get more. 

If you have ordered your ticket, please pay 
$45 per ticket to Margaret Bell who has 
personally paid for all of the 20 tickets. 

 

 Dee has been informed by Damien at the Gazette 
that our visit is going ahead on Mon 17th. We will 
meet at the Gazette office at 5.30 - 6.30pm then go 
to the Ori for a social dinner but no formal meeting. 
However, numbers are still required by Peter 
Sparkes, so it is essential that if you are not attend-
ing, a notification to Peter must be given. Our Club 
is about $800 in the red for meals we have had to 
pay for due to members not giving notice of absence.  
Please help us to run our meetings and Club effi-
ciently by letting us know if you are going to be 
away, on leave, or have a change of dietary require-
ments. 

 On 10.10.18, the Rotary Club of the Central Blue 
Mountains will be holding a special night for the 
“Lift the Lid” program for mental health run by Aus-
tralian Rotary Health (ARH). The night is also com-
memorating the approaching  five year anniversary 
of the fires in the Blue Mountains (17.10.13).   

 Just a reminder, that late last week we were advised 
that the Festival of Childrens’ Literature has been 
cancelled by the organisers. Many thanks to those 
who offered to help. A big loss to our fund raising 
efforts. 

 On Tuesday, 25th September,  the School’s Partner-
ship is hosting  a fun Maths Assembly for Years 5 & 
6 at Cranebrook HS between 9.00 am and 2.00 pm. 
If you would like to help on the day, please see Pres-
ident Margaret  or PP Cheryl Kitto. 

 The next RLI course will be held at Thornleigh on 
21/10/18 and 4/11/18. The cost of the course will be 
paid by the Club if you wish to attend this excellent 
course. 

 Don’t forget the “Ride the Train” for polio on Friday 
28/9/18. Margaret Bell will be catching the train 
from Springwood, and meeting DG Susan Wakefield 
at Emu Plains to present our Club cheque for $1800 
the Polio Plus program. 

 Tom Ahern, our exchange student in Germany at the 
moment, recently competed in a charity marathon 
event and won. He  raised in excess of 2000 euros 

for the charity, and has been awarded 
a medal for being an outstanding ex-
change student, presented by the Dis-
trict Governor in Germany. We are 
very proud of Tom, and wish him 
more terrific experiences while there. 
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Up Coming Events 

September 

15th  Saturday Buckland Fete 

21st Friday Faulconbridge PS Marathon (BBQ 11.00—2.00 pm) 

22nd  & 23rd  

Saturday & Sunday 
Spring Open Gardens Weekend  

 22nd  & 23rd  

Saturday & Sunday 
Rural Fire Service’s Get Ready 

25th Friday Schools Partnership hosting the Maths Assembly for Primary Students (Yr 5 & 6), Cranebrook HS  9-2pm 

28th Saturday Ride the Train for Polio 

October 

6th  Saturday Rotary Garden Working Bee - Buttenshaw Park Gardens 8.30/9am till 10am 

8th Monday Pride of Workmanship Awards 

10th Wednesday  RC of Central Blue Mountains “Lift the Lid “ Hat Day for Australian Rotary Health 

14th  Sunday Norman Lindsay Pudding Day  -  Car Parking and BBQ  

20th Saturday Bunnings BBQ- plus any extra BBQ’s they ask us to do 

21st   Sunday  Graffiti Removal Day 

24th Wednesday World Polio Day 

November  

6th November Melbourne Cup           (Trifecta ticket sales Oct/Nov) 

Congratulations to Norm for the Carousel 

Officially opened on 
Thursday, 13th Septem-
ber, 2018.  A community 
service provided by the 
Variety Club and The 
Rotary Club of Spring-
wood Inc, this wheel 
chair accessible carousel 
is major success. 

Many thanks to Norm Kitto 
for all of his efforts and persis-

tence over many months to  
bring this joint enterprise with 
the Variety Club to fruition. 

The opening was attended by  
local Councillors, Chris Van 
der Kley, Mick Fell and Shae 

Foenander, and State MP, 
Trish Doyle, along with Rotar-
ians with Lindsay Curry and 
Allan White representing the 

Variety Club. 
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PRESIDENT: 
President Elect/ Secretary: 

Treasurer: 
Club Administration: 

Immediate Past President : 
DIRECTORS 

Community Service: 
International Service:  

Vocational Services: 
Membership & Public Image: 

Youth Director:  
Project Director: 

Foundation Chair: 
APPOINTMENTS 

Sergeant at Arms: 
Speaker Coordinator:  

Springword Editor: 
Web Page and Facebook: 

Club Training Officer: 
Welfare:  

Members of the Board 2018—2019 

Margaret Bell 
David Rayner 
Paul Erickson  
Jenny Thomas 
Norm Kitto 
 
Bill Bowler 
Geoffrey Glassock 
Dee Covington  
Bronwyn Berriman 
John Fuller 
Adam Law 
Norm Kitto 
 
Cheryl Kitto  
Yvonne Meehan 
Sherril Daly 
Cheryl Kitto 
Marilyn Kenney 
Valda Bray/ 
Lynda Sparkes 

September is Education and Literacy Month 

Meeting Intro’s Thanks 

17 
Sept 

Vocational Visit / Social 
Night N/A 

24th   
Sept Club Assembly N/A 

1st 
Oct 

PUBLIC HOLIDAY -  
No Meeting   

8th 
Oct 

Pride of Workmanship 
Awards N/A 

15th 
Oct 

Jen Whitehouse - Style 
Coach J. Fuller Dee  

Covington 

22nd 
Oct 

Carolyn Fitzpatrick - Vol-
unteering Nepean Hospital 
Emergency Dept 

W. Bowler F. Thompson 

29th 
Oct 

Louisa Hope - Hope Mat-
ters - Louisa is a victim of 
the Lindt Cafe Siege 

J. Thomas C. Kitto 

5th 
Nov Youth Night J. Fuller J. Fuller 

Dates for Your Diary 

Editors Note 
Just a reminder that I will be away until Monday 8th October 

(Monday 1st October is a long weekend therefore no 
meeting) Marilyn Kenney will be filling in for me.  

Cheers Sherril 
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Destiny Rescue 
On Thursday the 20th of September Da-
mien May our International Rescue Manag-
er will be having a meet and greet presenta-
tion at 6.30pm at the Rotary House, Level 
3, 43 Hunter St, Parramatta. Damien has 
rescued many children out of child slavery 
and will be sharing amazing stories of free-
dom. There is plenty of parking nearby at 
Westfield's and entry is free of charge. 
There are limited seats available so if your 
interested please RSVP by the 17th of Sep-
tember. 

On Anti-Slavery Day the 18th of October 
Destiny Rescue are holding a movie night 
fundraiser in Penrith. It's a documentary 
movie called I Am A Girl. Its $20 a ticket 
and the first 20 tickets sold receive a free 
gift bag. I have attached a flyer of this for 
the links to Eventbrite to purchase tickets if 
your interested. 

Geoff Glassock – International Service 
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